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   Homeowners Association

Annual meeting minutes February 23, 2010
1. Call to order
 – Meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM with approximately 35 people in attendance.

2. Introductions
 – The current board was introduced as Del Abel, Jerry Bakula and Laurel Stadler.  During the introductions it was stated that Laurel had replaced Chris Molnar who resigned after 6 months in office.  Jerry has one more year left of his 3 year term and will continue being in charge of the lawn mowing and walking path enhancements.  The new board member designate brings a designers eye to our projects which compliments the tone of the overall board.  

3. Ratify the new board member 
- The request to ratify Laurel as an official board member to serve the remaining 30 months of the term vacated by Chris Molnar was unanimously approved. Laurel’s term will expire in 2012. 
4. 2010 Operating Budget and 2009 Actual Expense review
-Actual income and expense items were reviewed in detail. A question arose about the mailbox expense. In 2009 we purchased 4 mailboxes to be kept in stock for homeowners in need of a new mailbox or for the 4 open lots which have not as yet been built upon.  Two of those lots are currently for sale by owners.  It was pointed out that the large amount of previous years fees collected in 2009 was due to a large campaign to notify owners of the liens placed against their property and various homes being sold or refinanced which brings these lien filings to payment action.
5. Assessment Approval
- After discussion of the many proposed projects the current assessment of $325 was unanimously approved with no objections.  A returnable form mailing of the Dues notice will go out in a few days.  This year dues are due April 1st, with a late fee of $50 applicable after May 1st.  Dues not paid by June 1, 2010 will have liens placed with the Clerk of Courts under both the name and address of the individual(s).
6. Survey results
- The various questions in the survey and voting results were reviewed.  Several questions were asked about the buckthorn problem. The board will get several bids this year and start work on eradication based on that issue’s favorable voting results.   After a lengthy discussion a motion was made and approved by the majority of those in attendance to use the $5,000 budgeted for walking path enhancements in 2010 to remove the East/West stone walking path material and replace with dirt and reseed as a grass path. 
7. Lamp posts
-Several reviews of post lamp lighting were conducted in 2009 and letters sent to owners where the lamps were not lit.  It appears that most residents upon receiving the letter do put new bulbs in the fixture or fix the underlying issue so that it does work when the next review takes place.
      8.   Mailbox issues
-A question about the association doing something about requiring the same mailbox height was raised.  Apparently when some mailboxes were installed at slightly differing heights this caused some to appear high or begin to lean.  It was stated that the mailbox height and placement is an issue with the post office to be concerned about and not the homeowners association.  An additional point was made that many mailboxes are in poor condition and held onto the posts with bungee straps.  This is a homeowner and not an association responsibility.  We do have the new mailboxes to sell at $385 each or can put you in touch with someone who will repair the current cedar post and newspaper box assembly for $100.   Most people agreed the mailboxes should be kept up better than they are currently.  
      9,   Sign up sheets for sub-committees
- Several sub-committees exist for the following areas of interest, subdivision decorations, social events, maintenance, landscape, spring/fall clean-up and Walking Paths.  Homeowners are able to sign up for participation in sub-committees by contacting the sub-committee chairperson as posted on the website www.treetops-in-germantown.com.   It was noted that there is not as much interest in these things as there was some years ago.
10. Three board members exempt
-A motion was made by several homeowners and unanimously approved to exempt the board members from payment of annual dues while they are serving in that board capacity.  Special mention was made by homeowners of the over 1,000 hours of work donated by Del Abel this last year in the property management of Tree Tops Homeowners Association.
      11. More trees

-A resident of the Stillwater Court area asked for board attention to the         planting of some new trees to replace those which died and were removed last year.  There was also mention by another resident of the need to replace some trees which have limb damage because of the rough winter storms this year.  The board will certainly look into removing broken limbs or dead trees from common areas again this year and replanting as needed.  All resident are encouraged to email specific tree suggestions to:  del.abel@sbcglobal.net 

      12. – The meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM.
	


